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 We thank the Lord for 3 people that were recently baptized (Pictured below).  One of them is named  
Rayen.  She received Christ during the inauguration back in April of 2024 and has been faithfully attending.  
Before the baptism, she shared her testimony and said that she knew something was missing in her life and 
when she Heard about Jesus, she finally knew what she had been missing.  It is such a joy to see lived changed 
by the Gospel.  Please pray for her as well as for Karina and German (German was saved just a few weeks be-
fore the bpatism), that God would continue to work in their 
lives. 
 Being a missionary for many years, we have always 
known that many of our family members would pass into 
eternity while we are on a field.  This was the case on Janua-
ry 1st, 2025 as my mother, Adeline, closed her eyes in this 
world and opened them in the arms of Jesus.  She was suffe-
ring greatly from congestive heart and lung failure along 
with dementia.  While she is no longer on the earthly plane, 
her legacy lives on.  All three of her children are born again 
believers and are serving in their local churches alongside their families.  Many people offered a word of testi-
mony during the funeral as to how she had impacted their lives.  I thank the Lord for a mom who made sure 
that God and church were a priority in our lives.  Please pray for our family as we deal with her estate and me-
dical bills. 
 Back in Chile, I had to leave some things undone as I had to leave a month early because of my mom’s 
passing but I am thrilled to say that the men in the church have risen to the occasion.  They have established a 
preaching rotation and the disciplesip ministry continues to go forward.  Several new people have just started 
discipleship and more people are getting involved in different ministries.  Pray that all the people would grow 
and be faithful and pray that God would raise up a national pastor from among the congregation. 
 On the furlough front, we have been in churches in several states already.  Our calendar is almost full but 
there are a few openings still if you would like for us to come by and share what God has been doing in the 
country of Chile.  You can reach me by phone or text at 316.889.4548 or Email: cboothfamily@htomail.com.    
Pray that God would keep us safe on the road and provide for  our needs. 
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